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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BRIXHAM COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP
held on Tuesday 17th April 2012 at Brixham Rugby Club at 7pm

PRESENT:
Dave Hodgetts (Chair),


Olive Farnham (OF) (Secretary), Cllr Chris Lomas (Vice Chairman)


Tracy Hallett (TH) (Assistant Secretary)

                        Also attending: see appendix 1 to these minutes
	1.
	Welcome:
	Action

	
	The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  The Chairman also welcomed Cllr V Ellery who was acting as President in the absence of Cllr Hodge.

	

	2.
	Apologies for Absence:
	

	
	T James, Cllr Armstrong, M Wild, Cllr Morey, Cllr Hodge, K Barnes, J Harriman & P Bowden.

	

	3.
	Town Hall Update
	

	
	Cllr V Ellery gave the meeting an update on the Town Hall.

At the Full Council meeting held on 29th March, Brixham Town Council resolved to “accept the ownership of Brixham Town Hall.”  No further action has been taken by the Town Council.

Since this meeting, at least one member of the public has made a complaint to the Standards Board.  The complainant states that the four ward councillors have a prejudicial interest which was not disclosed at the meeting because they area Ward Councillors.

Advice from both the Monitoring Officer of Torbay Council and County Secretary of Devon Association of Local Councils states that there is no prejudicial interest.

At the Full Council meeting held on 12th April, four Town Councillors advised they would not take part in the meeting for consideration of the Town Hall.  The Chairman therefore took the decision to adjourn the meeting.

The Referrals Board will meet on 26th April to discuss the complaint and a date of the reconvened meeting of the Town Council has not yet been decided.


	

	4.
	Presentation from Outset Torbay
	

	
	Outset currently helping 22 new business starting up and 3 existing businesses improve.  1 business has taken a unit at Cockington.  There are a number of people waiting to set up businesses in Brixham.  Outset has a course running on a Friday morning with 16 people attending.  They also have an intensive course planned at Lupton House with 20 people attending.  A drop in has been arranged for Monday between 1pm and 3pm at The Edge.  Outset also attends the Job Centre on a monthly basis and are trying to be as accessible to as many people as possible.

	

	5.
	Minutes:
	

	
	The minutes of the AGM held on 18th April 2011 were agreed.  
The minutes of the meeting held on 21st February 2012 were agreed.


	


	6.
	Matters Arising
	

	
	None

	

	7.
	Chairman’s Comments
	

	
	The Chairman thanked Brixham Town Council for their support and in particular K Barnes and T Hallett.  The Chairman also thanked the Steering Group members and in particular, O Farnham, M Hart & G Darby.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	Please see appendix two.

It was agreed to support the Friends of Brixham Library for £200.


	

	9.
	Police Report
	

	
	Crime is down by 4.7%

Domestic Burglary is down by 1/3rd
Violent crime is up

Theft of vehicles is up by 120%

General crime is down by 50%


	

	10.
	Election of Officers
	

	
	Cllr V Ellery took the Chair from D Hodgetts.
D Hodgetts was voted in as Chairman.

C Lomas was voted in as Vice Chairman.

O Farnham was voted in as Honorary Secretary

M Hart was voted in as Treasurer

O Farnham has given one years notice to stand down.

D Hodgetts has given one – two years notice to stand down.


	

	11.
	Appointment of Steering Group Members
	

	
	Voted members:
D Giles

W Parton

G Darby

Co-opted Members:

Brixham Town Council

A Bruce

D Lilley


	

	12.
	Proposal for Community Cohesion Fund
	

	
	D Giles proposed that a one off appeal should be made through the Brixham Signal to ask residents for small donations to help support small community groups.
It was agreed that an article should be put in the next Brixham Signal inviting residents to give their comments.
	


	13.
	Reports and Presentations from Community Groups
	

	
	Reports / Presentations were heard from the following groups.  A copy of their reports can be found in appendix three.
Friends of Shoalstone Pool

Friends of Brixham Library
Pirate Festival

BrixFest

Perform

Brixham Beacon

BATS

ACE

NCI

Brixham Heritage Museum

Friends of Furzeham Green

BTP

Friends of St. Mary’s Park

YES


	

	
	There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.11pm.
	




…………………………………


………………………

         


 Chairman





Date 
APPENDIX 1

Cllr A Baldrey, D Giles, Cllr M James, K Beldham, S Lord, R Clarke, P Gregory, D Satchwill, C Hodgetts, Cllr V Ellery, I Parton, W Parton, L Smith, A Kew, R Parker, J Parker, P Rogers, R Ryl, D Lilley, Cllr C Lomas, T Stobart, P Killick, R Boyd, M Atwill, A Bruce

APPENDIX 2

	Treasurers Annual Report

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Year Ending 31st March 2012

	 
	 
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	Cheque
	Receipts
	Payments
	Balance
	

	 
	Brought Forward
	 
	 
	 
	 £            925.35 
	

	18.4.11
	Indigos
	79
	 
	 £          500.00 
	 £            425.35 
	

	18.4.11
	Bxm Heritage Museum
	80
	 
	 £          150.00 
	 £            275.35 
	

	18.4.11
	Hustings
	81
	 
	 £            14.20 
	 £            261.15 
	

	16.5.11
	Buccaneers
	82
	 
	 £          150.00 
	 £            111.15 
	

	16.5.11
	TBc Housing Day
	83
	 
	 £            59.55 
	 £              51.60 
	

	16.5.11
	Taxi
	84
	 
	 £            10.80 
	 £              40.80 
	

	13.6.11
	Kitson Park Friends
	85
	 
	 £            25.00 
	 £              15.80 
	

	14.6.11
	Higher Bxm Centre
	86
	 
	 £            10.00 
	 £                5.80 
	

	14.7.11
	Partnership Funding
	 
	 £      3,000.00 
	 
	 £         3,005.80 
	

	22.7.11
	Brixham Berzerkers
	87
	 
	 £          200.00 
	 £         2,805.80 
	

	22.7.11
	Transition Brixham
	88
	 
	 £          150.00 
	 £         2,655.80 
	

	22.7.11
	Bxm Edge Sport Taster
	89
	 
	 £          300.00 
	 £         2,355.80 
	

	22.7.11
	Bxm Rugby Club
	90
	 
	 £          125.00 
	 £         2,230.80 
	

	25.7.11
	Nature Reserve
	92
	 
	 £          300.00 
	 £         1,930.80 
	

	29.7.11
	TBC
	93
	 
	 £          144.00 
	 £         1,786.80 
	

	16.8.11
	URC
	94
	 
	 £          300.00 
	 £         1,486.80 
	

	16.8.11
	Astley Park Friends
	95
	 
	 £          185.00 
	 £         1,301.80 
	

	16.8.11
	Torbay Royal Regatta
	96
	 
	 £          250.00 
	 £         1,051.80 
	

	11.10.11
	BTC / Xmas Market
	97
	 
	 £            80.00 
	 £            971.80 
	

	in reserve
	Bxm Gig Club reserves
	 
	 
	 £          300.00 
	 £            671.80 
	

	8.11.11
	Treasurer's expenses
	99
	 
	 £            13.72 
	 £            658.08 
	

	 
	Carnival Prize
	 
	 £             5.00 
	 
	 £            663.08 
	

	13.11.11
	Group Insurance
	98
	 
	 £          300.00 
	 £            363.08 
	

	 
	Xmas Market Insurance
	 
	 £           10.00 
	 
	 £            373.08 
	

	10.1.12
	Bxm Yes Boat Building
	100
	 
	 £          200.00 
	 £            173.08 
	

	 
	Carried Forward
	 
	 
	 
	 £            173.08 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Bank Statement at
	2.3.2012
	
	
	 £            623.08 
	

	
	Less outstanding cheques
	
	
	
	

	
	Transition Brixham
	
	
	 £          150.00 
	
	
	
	

	
	Bxm Gig Club reserves
	
	
	 £          300.00 
	
	
	
	

	
	 
	
	
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	-£           450.00 
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 £            173.08 
	
	
	


APPENDIX 3
Friends of Shoalstone Pool Report

Report pending.

End of year report from the chair of Friends of Brixham Library 2011-2012

The current FOBL Committee took over from the existing small committee at a ‘special general meeting’ in November. The previous committee had offered an interesting programme which included talks on the RSPCA, Rowcroft and Berry Head Wildlife, but experienced poor attendance at events making them uneconomical to run. The group also offered a monthly coffee morning with a quiz and small prizes. They had supported the Book Babies Initiative (£250) and the Summer Reading Challenge (£50). There were 40 members. 
Anne Goring, Christine Burnes, Avis Bruten and Julie Harris have now resigned. They are to be thanked for their work in maintaining the FOBL and helping support the new committee.

In November, the membership was asked to support the fight to stop cuts to the library service across Torbay. Brixham Friends collated over 60 suggestions from a series of public meetings to demonstrate how the service could generate money to expand rather than contract. Kim Paynter and Jenny Harriman spoke at the Torbay Scrutiny Board meeting, with Kim getting a round of applause for her powerful personal testimony. Whilst the board accepted Vic Ellery’s proposal that all income generation ideas should be considered before reductions, the full Council decided to vote the cut of £170,000 to Torbay Library Service through in February. This has now happened, despite feedback from many individual Councillors that they recognised the value of libraries to all ages and especially the needs of those in financial hardship. We would particularly like to thank Vic Ellery, Mike Morey, Jackie Stockman, Andrew Baldry and Matthew James for their support.

During this period a street survey was undertaken where 60 people gave feedback. All expressed concern over reductions in service and many asked to be kept abreast of the situation. 80% of these people were library users, mainly borrowing books (76%) but 44% used the computers. 8% of the survey did not have a computer at home, so relied on library usage. 9% required access for study and the children’s library was used by 9% of our sample. The bulk of usage was for borrowing books (32%). There was a clear indication that a café would be welcomed within the library as would more services; such as the sale of stationary and the Tourist Information moving from the quayside to this central position. We hope that some of these people will join the Friends this year.

Prior to the budget meeting borrowers were asked what they valued about the library. Almost 100 people gave responses. They were sent onto Councillors and will be used for our future funding bids. 

Cllr Brian Cowell (Labour) has recently instigated a Torbay wide group to work together to seek alternatives to future cuts. This will include Councillors, Officers, Library staff and all Friends groups. Alasdair has also received a letter from Sue Cheriton confirming that the Council will look at all fundraising options to help mitigate the next two years of cuts.

The FOBL have arranged a programme of events for 2012 which include talks, walks, family history activities, art exhibitions on the ledge and slide shows. A programme has been produced and is available from the library. It has also been circulated via the press. This information will soon be available on-line, thanks to Liz Cook. The first event takes place tomorrow – ‘Behind the Scenes at Torquay Library’ – with spaces still available. 
Over the past four months a group of volunteers have been scanning in 4,000 postcards from the Dave and Marian James collection to create a digital archive. Dave was delighted with this project, giving his blessing before his recent death, to raising funds for the library via sales of prints of the more interesting cards and a booklet showing Brixham ‘then and now’. Colin Clinch, Julia Happle, Roy Wilkins, Paul Simkins, Michael Dean and John Marshall have completed the scanning and are now sorting into sets and removing any duplication. Tim Kendall at Mifsuds Photographic has kindly scanned in 13 postcards and printed them for us to excite interest in the project. They are now available for people to order copies. Profit will be shared between Dave’s family and Brixham library. 

Funding has also been sought for this project from the Mayor’s fund and Brixham Town Council. This would allow the FOBL to purchase the computer hardware and software, a projector, plus an initial print run of the booklet. 
Our librarian, Eleanor Moss, has identified the need for the following items: scrap store membership and craft materials to use with children, puppets for Music, Rhythm & Rhyme, signage around the building, a laminator for posters, board games for children, display boards for art exhibitions on the ledge, shelves on wheels to open up the children’s area for events, and a professional children’s writer to talk and run workshops. Letters have been sent requesting support for these items to local clubs and charities. 
I would like to thank the committee for their support, particularly Alasdair, Kim and Liz who have helped me get through this difficult period with intense lobbying of the Council. I would also like to thank local barrister, Michael Furminger, for his help and advice. Naturally we are disappointed that cuts to services are going ahead with Brixham losing late opening on Tuesday and shutting at 1pm on Friday. The Connexions service is to move from the Town Hall to the library which will increase footfall and may help our case next spring when the inevitable budget reductions loom again. We are also concerned over staff reductions in hours and the impact of this on them personally.
I hope the coming year’s programme is well supported and that all members find a friend to join the library. Please borrow as many books as possible to keep usage figures up, which influences Council decisions. I have decided that I am happy to continue as Chair for the coming year and then will stand down to allow another member to stand. I believe Alasdair has made the same decision as Treasurer.


Finally, I would like to thanks Eleanor and her staff for being so welcoming and professional. This library really is the heart of the community with everyone made welcome, whatever their needs. 
Jenny Harriman

Chair of FOBL

4th April 2012
Pirate Festival Report

Pirate festival is coming up soon and they have received grants from the TDA and mayoral fund plus another grant which will be announced shortly. 
We are looking for volunteers across the weekend and there is a meeting on Wednesday 25th April 7.30pm in Shipmates.

BrixFest Report

In 2011 Pat Osborn retired from running the Brixham Heritage Festival after 20 successful years. The Brixham tourism partnership determined a replacement festival should take its place so set up a sub committee to investigate. The result was BrixFest, to run June 2nd-4th with the aim of celebrating the town and providing something of interest for everyone. The committee was formed and has evolved since then and they have all worked hard to put a decent festival together.  The 3 days each have a separate theme. Saturday is maritime day featuring a Birdman competition, craft market and evening music and fireworks. The heritage race will also be occurring that day so we will be cross promoting that. On Sunday we celebrate the diamond jubilee with a tea dance and 1950’s music, a street party on fore street but also having a crabbing competition for the youngsters. In the evening a heritage festival tradition continues with the blessing of the fleet. The Monday is childrens day with various events and activities occurring all along the harbour. 

We are also cross promoting the lighting of the beacon, the Geopark festival and play Torbay activities later in the week.


We are still trying to raise enough funds to pay for what we want to do and will have to vigorously shake tins across that weekend and indeed sell lots of raffle tickets as many businesses are donating goods rather than cash.

We are seeking as many volunteers as possible and indeed donations so if you would like to help out or know anyone else who could help please let me know!

Perform Report

2011/2012 was the busiest year yet for Perform as we added 2 new strings to our bow. Perform Players was initiated and in May we had a successful production of ‘Allo Allo in the Brixham Theatre with the kind support of BATs covering front of house. The players met up most weeks during the summer to participate in improvisational sessions and performed 2 mini pantomimes in the Perform Christmas show. In September Perform Glee came on track aimed at 11-18 year olds. This has attracted approximately 15 youngsters performing song and dance numbers. The group is run by 2 students from South Devon College, Louise and Vicky, and they took part in the Perform Christmas show and a fundraising night for the Soroptimists.

Perform also participated in the Neighbourhood challenge and used the initial funds to set up the Glee club. Indeed all the funds were spent on paying for the venue, The Edge, and the piano accompanist. The sessions have been free to the teenagers but we will now have to charge them to cover costs. Perform were not one of the successful 6 projects in the challenge but were glad to have taken part.


Perform’s initial strands had a fun year too. Perform sings, our mixed choir, has almost doubled in size though we are still short of men. We sung at various festivals and fundraisers and the Perform Christmas show.


Samba Jam had a mixed year with numbers of participants fluctuating dramatically. We have a number of youngsters under 10 and oldies like me over 40 but not much in between so a concerted effort is required to keep the group viable.


We are very grateful for the partnerships support over the years and please bear us in mind for future events . 

[image: image2.emf]

ACE Report

ACE has supported 91 people this year. 36 with physical disabilities, 3 with sensory disabilities, 5 with learning difficulties, 18 with mental health problems and 3 are elderly.  30 volunteer helpers assist with ACE classes and activities providing a ‘positive’ focus to their week. 32 carers are supported, with 26 choosing to have ‘time off’.   

ACE was formed in 1989 and became a registered charity in 1994. We are constituted to provide education, recreational and leisure activities for disabled adults and their carers to improve the condition of their lives. We provide accessible, affordable classes tailored to our needs. To achieve this, we apply for the funds to subsidise classes, transport and to purchase specialist equipment. Each class is supported by a fully trained Care Worker who helps with personal care. The Care Workers and our much valued Volunteers support the teaching and learning of our members. 
We has provided the following classes this year: cookery, computing, swimming, pottery, art and craft, Thursday group, ‘Creative Writing’, ‘Sports Mobility’, embroidery, gardening, mosaic craft and music together with ‘No Pressure’ activities in pottery, recycled sculpture, textiles and ‘Paint and Passion’ for members with low level mental health needs. Ace provides a wealth of friendship, support and stimulating activities for body and mind that keeps us busy, happy and healthy. 

At the celebration of Adult Learners' Week, in May, achievement awards were presented to the Write Way group, volunteers Pauline Laidler and Wilson Furr and student Jill Durn.  ACE Treasurer, Maggie Dodd, was presented with the Brixham Civic Award by Councillor Martyn Hodge. 

We enjoyed successful visits to – The Churston Traditional Farm Shop, Seale Hayne and summer lunches at The Riviera International Conference Centre and the Spanish Café at Goodrington. Seale Hayne is an extraordinary place, situated in beautiful countryside over looking Newton Abbot, and provides a wide range of activities for all.

Once again the art classes took part in the All Saints Church Festival of the Sea in June. The David Gibbons Foundation funded the No Pressure Recycled Sculpture class, who made a spectacular piece named 'Oceana' for the Teignmouth TRAIL, the TRAIL Art and Craft class produced kites from recycled materials and it also funded a visit, for the students involved, to view the completed Trail.

Our Community involvement to promote ACE  included displays at a Carers event at the Berry Head Hotel, Brixham, at The Multi Provision Conference and The Personalisation Event, both held at the Riviera International Conference Centre, Torquay, the Active for Life event at the Scala Hall in Brixham and the 'Have your Say' event at the Park Hotel, Paignton.  These important events, organised by LINks and the NHS, help us promote the work of ACE in the community. 

We attended a ‘Volunteering’ event at South Devon College to attract new volunteers.

The final phase of the ACE garden was officially opened by Councillor Martyn Hodge at a public open day. Katie Babbs, our Gardening tutor, gave a very informative talk followed by a plant sale which raised £450. The gardening class have been supported throughout the year by South Devon College ‘Greenfinger’ students and we thank them for their help.  The garden was awarded 3rd place in the Area / Road section of the Super Class of Torbay’s Bay in Bloom competition. Our example encouraged other members to garden at home and Jenny Harriman and Chris Wardley also won awards.

Robert Boyd and David Chegwidden continue to update and maintain the ACE website to publicise our work. Rob has been instrumental in bringing in £25k this year and raising awareness of our charity within the local community. He ensured that eligible ‘gift aid’ donations were submitted raising almost £1k.

Carl Healey joined ACE whilst on a four week work placement. At the end of the course we were so impressed with Carl’s skills and commitment that we invited him to become a volunteer and he now works with the ACE Administrator to produce the Thursday Group programme.

The Write Way group published examples of their work in a booklet entitled 'Poetry and Prose' which was promoted at a photo shoot at the Torbay Book Shop in Paignton. It is a major achievement for all those involved, well done.

The local Community and Voluntary Action group (CVA) offered free training courses to ACE in: First Aid in the Workplace, Minute Taking, Chairing a Meeting and Roles and Responsibilities of Trustees from which our members gained valuable knowledge and skills.   ACE organised training in Safer Moving and Handling for Staff and Volunteers. 

Jenny Harriman, the Head of the Brixham Adult and Community Learning Centre, and the founder of ACE retired in August 2011. We are indebted to her for her 23 years of hard work, energy and passion that has made ACE so effective in helping disabled people.  

Our new Head of ACL, Chris Woodhouse, joined us in September 2011 and continues, along with John Demeger, the Section Head at South Devon College to support ACE.

Robert Boyd 13.4.2012

National Coast Watch (NCI) Report
Brixham
The use of the Berry Head station is under discussion.

Froward Point
The station at Froward Point recently passed its two yearly DFS reassessment.

Torquay

The new station at Daddyhole Plain has become operational having passed it’s Declared Facility Status (DFS) assessment.  This means it is now recognised by the Maritime Coastguard Agency as part of Maritime Safety Organisation.
Whilst the opening of the Daddyhole Plain station provides cover for the bay there is still a gap between Berry Head and Froward Point which cannot be seen from either station.  The lack of visual cover for this stretch of coast will not be eliminated until the look out on Berry Head becomes available.

KG Beldham

Brixham Heritage Museum Report
This past year has seen the Museum receive recognition in several ways.  We have continued to develop ideas following the manifesto of “Kids in Museums”, making our museum as child friendly as possible.  Children under 14 are allowed in free and we endeavour to find activities which will develop their interests and creative ideas, or challenge their observational skills, in order that their parents can purse their own areas of interest as they walk around the Museum.
As we have been so welcoming to the Torbay Childminders, we have been lucky enough to receive a share of a three year grant from the Heritage Lottery Fund, called “Mini-museum Project”, and one of our volunteers has been appointed co-ordinator between our museum, Torquay museum and the Berry Head.

We heard recently that we have been placed in the country’s top six Family Friendly Museums, by the Sunday Telegraph and during the next few weeks we are to be “road-tested by a volunteer family, using the guidelines of the “Kids in Museums”.

We have heard that we are to receive a share of the Mayor’s Fund which is to be directed towards several heritage skills such as rope-making, net-making, knot-tying and Brixham Guernsey knitting.

Our Archaeologists continue to dig on Berry Head and we are able to have children’s digs or family digs there too.

As with everybody else, our financial security is fragile but we continue to do our best to raise money in a variety of ways, and are always very grateful for ay assistance.  We are one of Brixhams few indoor attractions and if people are taking “staycations”, we might see a few more people wending their way west of Bolton Cross.
Friends of Furzeham Green

Good news and bad news!
The good news is that at FFG’s request Tor 2 have prepared and seeded a wild flower corridor alongside the path at the western end of Furzeham Green.
The bad news is that our highly popular zipwire has been out of commission since last August.

Torbay Council had no funds left for repair work which is their responsibility under the agreement with Community Spaces/Big Lottery, so our requests have only borne fruit with the new financial year. An order has now gone in for new parts.  
Further bad news - In October we learned that Torbay Council was planning to demolish one of the kilns above Freshwater Quarry in order to widen Blackball Lane.
The Committee unanimously deplored this plan as: 

1) unnecessary because even large coaches negotiate the road safely now and there has never been an accident; 

2) pointless because there are other pinch points further up the road; and 3)vandalism against Brixham’s valuable heritage. 

The Committee resolved to try to save the kilns.

The kilns are worth saving because of their right-angled configuration, thought to be unique in the South West, and because they are not ordinary lime kilns but were part of Richard Wolston’s Torbay Paint Company. Torbay Iron Paint was used by Brunel and all over the world. It featured in the Great Exhibition. These kilns are a reminder of a major breakthrough in the industrial revolution, the invention of rust-preventing paint for cast iron – It happened here – in Brixham, and specifically in Furzeham.

The ochre produced by Wolston’s company was also used in the mixture spread onto the sails of the trawler fleet to protect them, hence the famous red sails. 
We were disappointed to find that planning permission for demolition had been granted in March 2011 on the basis of reports from English Heritage and from Torbay Council officers, neither of which mention the history of the kilns.
FFG was set up in 2004 by Torbay Council and has been its partner in improving the whole Furzeham area, raising over £100,000, but it was not consulted about this planning application. Our Torbay and Brixham Councillors did not alert us either. We think this is shabby treatment of a community group.
After our protest the demolition planned for December was postponed to March and now to September, and we are asking English Heritage for a review of their advice and referring the matter to the Local Government Ombudsman. 
FFG is making this issue the focus of its AGM starting at 6.30 pm on Wednesday 25 April at the Children’s Centre next to Furzeham School. Everyone is welcome to attend.  

Brixham Tourism Partnership Report
Brixham Tourism Partnership was formed in 2007 and is made up of businesses and attractions within Brixham. It's aim are: “To co-ordinate, promote and improve tourism, events, experiences and facilities for the benefit of visitors and the community alike. To work with other bodies to enhance the success of attractions and promote Brixham as a destination resort in alignment with the English Riviera Tourism Strategy.”

David Satchwill (Vice Chairman) and I worked closely with the ERTC throughout the summer and had meetings with Carolyn Custerson about the way forward.

With the demise of Brixham Heritage Week, we formed a sub committee to look at the possibility of another festival in it's place. This has been achieved and a new committee has formed to organise “BrixFest” which will take place over 3 days on 2nd, 3rd & 4th June under the chairmanship of David Satchwill.

Fish Market tours have been very successful with residents and tourists alike. A total of  126 paid to visit, including Mentorn who were filming a family of tourists (didn't make the TV show though). This raised over £100 each for both the BTP and the Mission. For the last one of the year on 26th October we could have booked it 3 times over. When I went on holiday the tour was already fully booked but I had about 15 more calls – two when I was at the top of a mountain. Because of this it was decided that the BTP should have a dedicated mobile phone. This has now been provided and the number is 07410 617931. Special thanks to Rick Smith (MD, BTA) for taking us round and making each tour extremely interesting.

We now have a Facebook and a Twitter page which I try to update on a regular basis. We have 144 followers to date on Twitter.

Banners were put up at the Park & Ride site to advertise the main events of the year.

We gained control of the notice board on the Coastal Footpath by the Fish Market which accommodates 2*A4 posters which I use primarily for the monthly events poster and the fish market tours.

We have temporary use of the old Threshers shop for events posters.

We continue to update the large notice board by the Old Market House

We joined the “Visit South Devon” which gives us a wider coverage in South Hams

We have set up a database of accommodation providers in the area to send out information about Brixham and it's events. They have also been given to Sandra Hall for when she sends out the monthly events poster. 

We attended “Trade Days” within Torbay to promote Brixham

We have re-printed the very successful Brixham map which now has on it's reverse “Explore Brixham's Heritage”, so 2 for the price of 1.

Together with the BCP, insurance has been sourced to cover our general meetings, exhibitions, Christmas Market and fish market tours. Thanks to the BCP for arranging it.

Friends of St. Mary’s Park

Our year had a fantastic start.

With £300 funding from the Community Partnership we arranged a joint venture with Pride in Brixham to celebrate the Royal Wedding. The weather was great and everyone joined in the entertainment, a truly party atmosphere.

The long awaited Gym Equipment and Exercise Trail was installed by late April, again with the help of a donation from the Community Partnership. This has proved to be our most successful installation to date with some pieces of equipment in use most of the day, from early morning dog walkers through to children and later in the evening more adults.

Cowtown Carnival was held on 13th August. 

Whilst smaller than previous years the quality of the entries did Brixham proud and with the help of the community we managed our own Road Closures.

This year’s event will be on 28th July using a 1948 Olympic Torch to set the theme. Come and join in the Fun Olympics.

Our flower meadow was not quite so colourful as the previous year but looking forward, it has been replanted for 2012 and we look forward to welcoming many visitors to the park from about early July to late September. 

It’s so relaxing to just sit quietly looking at the colourful display and listening to the hum of the insects it attracts.

Website       cowtowncarnival.org.uk

Email           cowtowncarnival@hotmail.co.uk

YES Report
 Report pending.[image: image1.png]
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